

www.johnsroadra.org.uk

info@johnsroadra.org.uk

MINUTES OF JRRA COMMITTEE MEETING

ON 3rd APRIL, 2017, 8pm AT BRAESIDE

Present: Chris Lovelace (CL) Chairman

Steve Bull, (SB) Treasurer Linda Bennett (LB) Secretary

Allen Moat (AM) Trevor Sykes (TS)

Apologies: John Howard (JH)

		Action
1.	Minutes of Meeting held 6.2.17 - were amended to read 'CL and AM discussed with i-Pave' and then signed by Chairman	
2.	Road Fund – As of 3 rd April we have £1,319.50 in the JRRA Road Fund. There are still a number of residents yet to either contribute or inform the Treasurer of their plans and it would be appreciated if they could do so by 22 nd April so that we can plan this year's repairs etc. Another copy of the details are attached here.	Residents
3.	SCC Grant - We will apply again this year to SCC for a grant towards road repairs	
4.	Road Repairs - After discussing the options for areas of the road needing repairs, it was agreed that: Section 1 (top of road) - repairs are holding up okay at present.	
	Section 2 (opposite layby) – possibly fill in with asphalt/tarmac as a trial and CL and AM will discuss with i-Pave.	CL, AM
	Section 3 (ridge outside Lyn Cottage) – discuss with i-Pave if using a machine to skim off ridge is a viable option.	CL, AM
	Section 5 (rutted section opposite woodland) – obtain more definite costs from John White about concreting this section	LB
5.	AGM/NW talk – The Committee were disappointed with the turn out at the AGM, but assume this means that everyone is happy with our progress. We have since received comments from residents to this effect and that there seem to be less delivery vans using the road. The NW talk was very informative and we now have a NW sign at the top of the road.	
6.	Property Marking – As mentioned at the NW talk residents can mark their garden equipment and valuables with a security marking pen. These items should then be photographed put on the Police register - www.immobilise.com – in case of theft.	Residents
7.	No cold Caller Zone – The Committee felt that becoming a No Cold Caller Zone as part of NW was a good idea. We will ask DW if he has any information.	DW

8.	Communications – There have been occasions when e-mails are not getting through to the Committee. This could be due to problems with a Service Provider, in which case a message from Mail Server is usually received by the sender; the receiver's Inbox is full; the receiver has not entered the sender's e-mail address onto their Contacts. When an e-mail is received please acknowledge receipt.	All Comm.
8.	Road Sign – The present sign next to the layby is lasting well, but suggestion that a future one should have larger writing.	
10.	Any Other Business –	
a.	We have contacted Thames Water about locating resident's stopcocks but this cannot be done as one appointment. If you would like Thames Water to come and locate your outdoor stopcock please ring Thames Water on 0800 316 9800 and press the Option for Clean Water.	Residents
b.	It was agreed to renew the JRRA website and e-mail domain names for another year.	TS
C.	As the village is looking so lovely with daffodils it was agreed that we would plant daffodils under the Johns Road sign.	AM
d.	Date of the next Committee meeting – Monday, 15 th May, 2017	Comm.
	Meeting ended 9.30pm	



www.johnsroadra.org.uk

info@johnsroadra.org.uk

<u>JOHNS ROAD RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTION</u>

As discussed at the recent AGM of our association, we wish to raise further funds by subscription in order to maintain and improve the surface of Johns Road.

It is proposed that this should be with effect from 1 April 2017 and that the sum of £60 per annum from each household should provide what we hope will be suitable for the purpose.

Please note the following options:

- -£60 payment by cheque made out to JRRA given to Treasurer for full year subscription
- -£60 payment to JRRA bank account 400925 01769375
- -£5 monthly Standing Order to above account.

We would be grateful if you are able to make payment or commence monthly instalments as soon as possible after 1st April, (and by 22nd April 2017 at the latest) either by cheque to Treasurer or confirming that a Standing Order or direct transfer to the JRRA bank account is being made.

JRRA Committee are hopeful that you will feel able to further assist in this way.

Many Thanks Steve Bull, Treasurer, No. 18 Johns Road